STATE Of INDIANA

INDIANAPOLIS, IN 46241-9612

Department of Revenue

Motor Carrier Services Division 7811 Milhouse Road Suite M

December 28, 2012

Stephen A. Keppler Executive Director Commercial Vehicle Safety Alliance 6303 Ivy Lane, Suite 310 Greenbelt, MD 20770-6319 Sent via E-mail to: stevek@cvsa.org Sent via Facsimile to: (301) 830-6144

Subject: Delay in 2013 Unified Carrier Registration enforcement

Dear Mr. Keppler:

The State of Indiana would like to notify you of a problem in uploading Unified Carrier registrations for calendar year 2013, from the Indiana system to the Federal Motor Carrier Administration ("FMCSA"). The problem prevents state motor carrier enforcement personnel from determining if any particular motor carrier has registered and paid Unified Carrier Registration fees for 2013. At the present time, Indiana is not sure of the cause, nor the expected time required to fix this problem. Because of this, Indiana respectfully requests the Commercial Vehicle Safety Alliance ("CVSA") to notify the states that the recommended enforcement date for failure to register for UCR for 2013 should be delayed until February 1st, 2013. The State of Indiana is not taking this request lightly but believes that a delay under the circumstances is the fairest and most logical outcome.

The Chair and Vice-Chair of the Unified Carrier Registration Board of Directors ("UCR Board") have been notified of the problem and concur with a delayed enforcement date of February 1st, 2013. The State of Indiana would have asked the entire UCR Board to recommend a delay, but unfortunately the next scheduled meeting of the UCR Board does not occur until January 14, 2013. Should the problem not be fixed by that time, and an additional delay necessary, the UCR Board as a whole will be asked to vote on a new recommended enforcement date.

Indiana will of course immediately notify CVSA of the progress in fixing the problem and any action taken by the UCR Board taken on January 14, 2013. If you have questions regarding this letter please contact me.

>XIImx!

Jin Poe Deputy Commissioner Indiana Department of Revenue Motor Carrier Services Division 7811 Milhouse Rd Suite M Indianapolis, In 46241 Adrienne L. Gildea Commercial Vehicle Safety Alliance Director, Policy & Government Affairs 444 N. Capitol Street, NW, Suite 722 Washington DC 20001-1534 Sent via E-mail to: adrienneg@cvsa.org Sent via Facsimile to: Fax: (301) 830-6144

UCR Board (via E-mail)